

## Johnstown Saddle Club January 4, 2020 Minutes

Meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm.

Roll call of officers was done - all were in attendance

Secretary's report: The July 29, 2019, August 26, 2019 and September 30, 2019 minutes were approved as read.

Treasurer's report: October's report - Royalty has \$529.04 in their account. We have \$2,330.29 in checking after paying \$2,660 to A Cut Above for buckles, \$46 for our PO Box rental and \$378.20 to Alamo Saddlery for awards. We have \$2,548.89 in Savings after receiving .42 cents in interest, giving us a total balance of \$4,879.60.

November's report - Royalty has \$1,388.54 in their account after receiving \$859.50 from the auction. We have \$4,637.74 in checking after paying \$151 out in bucks, \$710.51 to Custom Tack for awards, and \$50 to Horse Show Patterns for our yearly subscription. We deposited \$2,225 from donations and \$134.46 from a check dispute. We have \$2,549.31 in Savings after receiving .43 cents in interest, giving us a total balance of \$7,187.48.

December's report - Royalty has \$752.01 in their account after receiving \$115 from the auction and paying 751.53 for their crowns and buckles. We have \$4,001.21 in checking after receiving and transferring the Royalty transactions. We have \$2,549.74 in Savings after receiving .42 cents in interest, giving us a total balance of \$6,551.37.

Royalty report: Cambree reported on the dates the JSC Royalty will be volunteering at the NW Stock Show (January 11<sup>th</sup> and 18<sup>th</sup>). They are also working on purchasing new sashes for the Jr. Royalty.

Old Business: Paige asked for feedback about the Awards banquet. Members agreed that the presentation of the awards (displaying and handing out of awards) was nicely done. Appreciated that it was slowed down so each person had a photo opportunity. Mentioned that the photos are on the web and were posted to Facebook. For the 2020 banquet it was suggested that we have more tables for seating.

New Business: We discussed the Gymkhana and Show Manager positions. Paige is will to hold each of those positions so we have a point person if there is a discrepancy or require a rule clarification. We will need help in the office and will set the season schedule (which includes a backup person) at the April meeting.

We approved the 2020 meeting and competition dates which will be posted on the web and will be included on the business cards. Changes include moving the meeting dates during the competition months to the Monday after the Gymkhana and rolling the June show to the following Sunday so

we are off of Father's Day. All other dates were approved as presented. Britany asked if fliers were going to be produced so we can have those to hang up at various places. We will have those available to future meetings.

New Members: None.

Member time: Cambree brought up setting a clean-up day, we will; do that in April when we have a better idea about the weather conditions. Susan was asked to start a list of items she needs done, one of which will be replacing some of the boards in the bleachers. Susan brought up the fact that we need to replace the tarp. A motion was made and approved for \$300 to replace the tarp

Bills to be paid: None.

Next meeting will be held on February 1, 2020 at 6:00 pm at Grace Place.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:55 pm.